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Trustees Meeting

                                                             May 27, 2009

  Minutes

4:10 PM, meeting called to order.  In attendance, Chair, Emily Creighton, Treasurer, Alison Robie,  Director, Susan Grant and Children’s Librarian Lorreen Keating.  Also in attendance Barbara Dewing  

Minutes of meeting of April 22, 2009 were unanimously approved with revisions,  with Alison motioning and Emily seconding the approval.  

Treasurer’s Report

Barbara Dewing requested that the Secretary for the Trustees send the final approved minutes from each month to her at nhpl_svcs@nhplib.org in order that she can post them.  There was discussion of ensuring that the public has access to minutes five days after the Trustees meetings.  It was decided that the Secretary would forward the draft minutes to the Director, Asst. Director and the Trustees within the RSA 90-A five day deadline. The Director would then be responsible to provide a copy to anyone requesting.  Once the minutes are approved, the Secretary will, within 48 hours, send the approved copy of the minutes to our IT person.

There was also a reminder that the Secretary must have the draft minutes available within 5 days of a Trustees meeting.

Susan reported that she is still not totally comfortable with the postings for the treasurer’s report as they now stand.  Susan is interviewing for a new bookkeeper and has had applications from several qualified people.  As soon as a new bookkeeper is hired, Susan feels that the reports will be much more accurate and will therefore be more easily reviewed by all.

There were no line items that stood out as being cause for concern at this time.

The Director and the Trustees agreed that we need to request that the Town provide us with a monthly read-out of what the Library has in the Capital Reserve Funds and Trust Funds that are being held in the Town’s Trust Fund Account.  Alison and Lorreen will send a request letter to the Trustees of the Trust Funds for this report.
The non-appropriated fund balance now stands at $19,104.53.  Lorreen and Alison will get together to review these funds and make a recommendation to invest a portion of these funds in order to get a better rate of interest.

Lorreen and Alison will also review who we now have listed as bank signers and arrange to have Susan and or Lorreen added to at least have access to banking information.

Emily moved and Alison seconded to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  

Old Business:

There was a review of the previously presented list of 2009 goals.

Alison moved and Emily seconded to have Emily write up an entry from the Trustees to be added to the Town Newsletter which will come out at the end of June.

Susan will ask the Friends of the Library if they would like a Trustee or Library Employee to attend their meetings.

Discussion of the Investment Policy was tabled until next meeting. 

New Business:
Susan sent copies of two different plans for the library to The Planning Board.  One addressed expansion of our existing facility while the other addressed a new facility.

Mike Coutu is reviewing Citizen’s Bank collateralization changes.  We will wait to hear his thoughts before accepting the changes.

Susan will have Director’s Goals for our next meeting.

Librarian’s Report:
Attached.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 P.M. Alison moved and Emily seconded.

The next meeting was scheduled for June 25, 2009 at 4:00 in The New Hampshire Room.

